

CITY OF MANITOWOC

WISCONSIN, USA

www.manitowoc.org



October 15, 2018

TO: Common Council and Mayor Justin Nickels

FROM: Kathleen McDaniel – City Attorney

Dan Koski - Director Department of Public Infrastructure

RE: Recommendations Regarding Former Newton Gravel Pit

During the Committee of the Whole meeting on 10/15/18, we updated you on the activities regarding remediation, private potable well testing and the recent request received from the Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources. Following are our recommendations for work moving forward:

- Sampling plan proposal
 - o Private Potable Wells four planned in October sampling on Hecker Road.
 - One third of the on-site monitoring wells downgradient from the western source area.
- Additional investigation proposing placing on hold until the sampling plan is completed.
- Approval to apply for the Safe Water Drinking Loan Program for potential water main extension Phase 1.
- Authorization for the City Attorney and outside counsel, Godfrey & Kahn, to initiate litigation against Newell Rubbermaid (successor to Mirro) for cost recovery